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Club Report 

 

In the absence of President Ken Sterling, Rick Holloway presided at our September 5. 
meeting at JoJo’s Restaurant.   The membership approved changing the October 
meeting to the second Tuesday of the month, October 10, to avoid conflict with the 
swap meet at the AACA gathering at Hershey, which has been moved up to the 10th. 
The AACA Fall National Meet is October 3rd through 6th in Hershey, PA 
 
Club members approved meeting at Jimmy Johnson’s place and extensive vehicle 
collection in October, but that was moved to November because of schedule conflicts. 
 
The next Club meeting is Tuesday, October 10 at JoJo’s Restaurant on Naylor Mill 
Road at 6:00 pm. Program details to be announced.  
 

Pony Express Road Trip, by Tom Hehman 
 
At the September meeting I showed slides and told the story of my Pony Express road 
trip out West via Shelby Mustang, this past May and June. I drove as far as Boulder, 
Colorado and back, covering 4,497 miles in 18 days and travelling through 13 states. 
Overall gas mileage was 22.1, not bad for a 2011 GT 500 with a supercharged 5.4 liter 
V-8 putting out 550 horsepower. 
Although not yet an antique, the Shelby took me to The Henry Ford Museum, Greenfield 
Village, the Rouge Assembly Plant, the Auburn Cord Duesenberg Museum, the Early 
Ford V-8 Foundation Museum, and the Gilmore Museum, housing hundreds of 
wonderful antiques and classics. 
I also got to ride in a 1918 Model T, a 1968 Lincoln Continental Convertible and a 1930 
Model A station wagon. 
Non-car highlights of the trip included performing Taps at the Gettysburg National 
Cemetery, visiting the Rock and Roll Hall of Fame, The Badlands and Mt. Rushmore. 
And the Spam Museum (no kidding) in Austin, Indiana. They do have a WW II Jeep.  
It was great to get out in the open spaces and open roads of this big, beautiful country. 
See next page for a few pictures. 
 

Trunk or Treat Time Again-Friday, October 27  
 
Planning is underway for our traditional Trunk or Treat at East Salisbury Elementary 
School, where Club members distribute Halloween candy and display our cars. 
 

Hebron Lions Club ESR AACA Car and Truck Show 
 



Sixty-two cars registered for this show on what turned out to be a very bright and warm 
day.  Club President Ken Sterling presented 25 People’s Choice trophies. 
Show Chairman Buck Burton organized and presided over a very successful day with 
help from Club members Andrew Pogan, Tom Hehman, Bill Shockley and Phil Taylor. 
Phil’s 1940 Buick Century Phaeton illustrated the dash Plaque. The Hebron Lions Club, 
led by Doug Jones, supplied the usual excellent venue, including Scrapple (and other) 
sandwiches and their DJ, providing the usual great music, pre-recorded and live.   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 Clockwise from upper left:  Phil Taylor’s 1940 Buick, Tom Hehman’s 2011 Shelby 

Mustang, First Model A Ford, 1931 Duesenberg, 1936 Ford Pickup, JFK’s Lincoln.  


